

REPORT

Sustainable Development Plan

Upgrades to Kogarah Public School NSW Department of Education

CONFIDENTIAL

Revision: 2.1 – SCHEMATIC | Issued: 10 February 2025 Document name: KOPS-NDY-XX-ZZ-RP-V-0003



VERIFICATION

REVISION	DATE ISSUED	PREPARED BY	VERIFIED BY	AUTHORISED BY	COMMENT
1.0	31.10.2024	Richard Burton	Justin Peberdy	Jarrad Underwood	Concept Design – Issued for comment
2.0	19/12/2024	Richard Burton	Justin Peberdy	Jarrad Underwood	Schematic Design – Issued for comment
2.1	10/02/2024	Richard Burton	Justin Peberdy	Sapre Shrinivas	Schematic Design

CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION

This document is made available to the recipient on the express understanding that the information contained in it be regarded and treated by the recipient as strictly confidential. The contents of this document are intended only for the sole use of the recipient and should not be disclosed or furnished to any other person.

DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY

The information contained in this document is provided under direction from the nominated client and addresses this direction. Any third party reviewing the content of this document needs to make their own assessment on the appropriateness of the information contained. NDY Management Pty Limited makes no assurance the information meets the needs of a third party and as such accepts no liability for any loss or damage incurred by third parties whatsoever as a result of using the information.

COPYRIGHT

© NDY Group 2025. Learn more about NDY Website: www.ndy.com Twitter: @ndygroup LinkedIn: www.linkedin.com/company/norman-disney-&-young YouTube: <u>https://www.youtube.com/ndygroup</u> Facebook: www.facebook.com/NDY-Group

CHANGE LOG

REVISION	VERSION	COMMENT
2.0	Schematic Design	General updates to reflect design development Removal of daylight initiative
2.1	Schematic Design	Updates in response to stat planning comments Reinstatement of daylight initiative reflecting updated architectural glazing strategy



Table of contents

1	EXEC	CUTIVE SUMMARY	1
2	PROJ	JECT SUMMARY	2
	2.1	Purpose of this report	2
	2.1	Project Description	2
	2.2	Information Sources	3
3	SUST	AINABILITY PRINCIPLES	4
	3.1	The Precautionary Principle	4
	3.2	Inter-Generational Equity	4
	3.3	Improved valuation, pricing, and incentive mechanisms	5
4	SUST	AINABILITY FRAMEWORKS & LEGISLATION	6
	4.1	NCC Section J	6
	4.2	Educational Facility Standards and Guidelines (EFSG)	6
	4.3	NSW Government Resource Efficiency Policy (GREP)	6
	4.4	Green Star Buildings v1	6
	4.5	Government Architect NSW Environmental Design Guide for Schools	7
	4.6	Environmental Planning and assessment regulation 2021	7
	4.7	Sustainable Development Practice Note	7
5	SUST	AINABLE DESIGN	8
	5.1	Responsible	8
	5.2	Healthy	9
	5.3	Positive	10
	5.4	Places	11
	5.5	People	11
	5.6	Nature	12
6	CLIM	ATE CHANGE RESILIENCE	13
7	NET Z	ZERO AND RESOURCE EFFICIENCY	14
	7.1	Energy Consumption and Net Zero 2050	14
	7.2	Water Consumption	14
	7.3	Other materials consumption	14
8	CON	ICLUSION	15
9	APPE	INDICES	16
	9.1	SINSW ESD Schedule	16
	9.2	Green Star Buildings v1 Pathway	17



1 EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

NDY has been engaged by NSW Department of Education (DoE) to develop a Sustainable Development Plan (SDP) for the proposed Kogarah Public School development.

The principal objective of this report is to address the minimum requirements set out in the following:

- Clause 193 of Division 5 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2021
- SINSW Sustainable Development Practice Note
- SINSW Education Facilities Standard and Guideline (EFSG)
- Government Architect NSW (GANSW) Design Guide for Schools and Environmental Design in Schools
 Manual
- NSW Government Resource Efficiency Policy (GREP 2019)

The project will be designed and delivered in line with the standard SINSW sustainability brief, detailed in the SINSW Sustainable Development Practice Note, with key scope including:

- 5-Star Green Star Buildings v1 certification
- SINSW EFSG compliance
- NCC Section J compliance

Through early design input from sustainability professionals, key initiatives incorporated in the proposed development include:

- Passive design elements, such as high-performance façade, effective shading and natural ventilation to reduce the energy demand of the buildings and improve indoor environment quality for students and staff.
- Energy efficient building systems and on-site renewable energy to reduce greenhouse gas emissions.
- Consideration of the building design's resilience and adaptation to climate change impacts.
- High indoor air quality, acoustic design principles, visual amenity and thermal comfort to support the site functions as training and teaching spaces and private staff areas.
- Best practice waste management principles in operation, and construction and demolition waste diversion from landfill.
- Water efficient fixtures and fittings (high WELS ratings), and rainwater collection from the roof and stored for use on-site (landscaping irrigation, toilet flushing) to reduce potable water consumption.
- Incorporation of stormwater management systems and water sensitive urban design (WSUD) to minimise peak stormwater flows and pollutants.
- Social sustainability initiatives such as incorporation of indigenous design elements, implementation of universal design principles and community benefits via community use of the school facilities.

The ESD initiatives of the proposed development will be verified through a Green Star Buildings v1 certification. The development is targeting a 5-Star rating, which is deemed to represent Australian Best Practise by the Green Building Council of Australia (GBCA).

Green Star is one of the most widely adopted sustainability framework in Australia, covering a broad range of sustainability initiatives. Green Star Buildings incorporates a mixture of initiatives in line with the intent of WELL (healthy environment for occupants), NABERS (efficient building in operation), Passive House (high performing façade & mechanical systems), as well as other sustainability frameworks.



2 **PROJECT SUMMARY**

2.1 PURPOSE OF THIS REPORT

The principal objective of this report is to detail the sustainability strategy of the proposed development, in order to address the minimum requirements set out in the following:

- Clause 193 of Division 5 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2021
- SINSW Sustainable Development Practice Note
- SINSW Education Facilities Standard and Guidelines (EFSG)
- Government Architect NSW (GANSW) Design Guide for Schools and Environmental Design in Schools Manual
- NSW Government Resource Efficiency Policy (GREP) 2019

2.1 **PROJECT DESCRIPTION**

The proposed development is works at the Kogarah Public School site. The development generally comprises a new three-storey learning building and an attached hall building.

The site is located at 24B Gladstone St, Kogarah NSW, 2217 and is under the jurisdiction of Georges River Council. The school is located within climate zone 5 – warm temperate conditions, which is associated with:

- High diurnal ranges inland and four distinct seasons
- Summer and Winter that can exceed human comfort range, while spring and autumn are ideal for human comfort
- Mild to cool winters with low humidity
- Hot to very hot summers, with moderate humidity

Refer to Figure 1 for an overview of the concept plan.



FIGURE 1: SCHEMATIC SITE PLAN OF KOGARAH PUBLIC SCHOOL UPGRADE



2.2 INFORMATION SOURCES

The following information sources have been used in the preparation of this report:

- Clause 193 of Division 5 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2021
- NSW Department of Education School Infrastructure documents:
 - Sustainable Development Practice Note
 - Education Facilities Standard and Guidelines (EFSG) Design Guide
 - GANSW Design Guide for Schools
 - GANSW Environmental Design in Schools Manual
 - DFMA Guidelines
- NSW Government Resource Efficiency Policy (GREP) 2019
- National Construction Code (NCC) 2022 Section J
- Green Star Buildings v1 Rev C Submission Guidelines
- Architectural drawings prepared by Fulton Trotter Architects
- Discussions and feedback with the design team.



3 SUSTAINABILITY PRINCIPLES

The following section of the report details how the proposed development responds to the relevant sustainability principles as defined in Clause 193 of Division 5 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2021.

3.1 THE PRECAUTIONARY PRINCIPLE

The design has been reviewed against holistic sustainability principles to ensure a robust sustainability outcome is delivered. The sustainability initiatives proposed for the new Kogarah Primary School development aims to reduce the environmental impacts typically associated with buildings during the construction and ongoing operation of the building.

Sustainability measures have been incorporated, spanning across the project's design, construction and operations, based around the core principles of:

- Efficient use of resources (energy, water and materials)
- Enhancing indoor environment quality and occupant comfort
- Minimising ecological impacts.

In line with the Green Star pathway, the head contractor will implement an Environmental Management Plan (EMP) ensuring there will also be a systematic approach to environmental considerations throughout construction.

A climate change risk assessment is scheduled to assess the anticipated impacts of climate change and implement design strategies to mitigate these impacts. Refer to Section 6 for details.

3.2 INTER-GENERATIONAL EQUITY

Student and staff health has been considered through the incorporation of indoor environmental quality design features such as daylight and glare analysis for natural lighting, best-practice lighting design, indoor air quality, thermal comfort assessment, acoustic design, and responsible material selection to reduce internal pollutants and resource depletion for future generations.

In relation to cultural diversity, the project will aim to incorporate the NSW Department of Education organisational Reconciliation Action Plan and use it as an opportunity to further embrace the objectives, including:

- ¹Procurement of all materials and labour will be in accordance with the NSW DoE Aboriginal Procurement Policy and NSW DoE Main Works 21 Preliminaries Section 4.4 'Aboriginal Participation'
- A project-specific Aboriginal Participation Plan will be developed to monitor and report on the minimum Aboriginal participation requirements.

1. Note that the Green Star 'Procurement and Workforce Inclusion' requirements are more onerous than the mandatory DoE ones (requires at least 2% of total contract value to generate employment to disadvantaged groups, as opposed to the DoE's 1.5% requirement.

Universal design principles will be implemented to provide safe, equitable and dignified access for persons with disabilities. Conservation of Biodiversity and Ecological integrity

The proposed design considers design strategies to minimise the urban heat island effect, such as the use of light-coloured external finishes. High quality access to external views will be considered to increase student engagement with the natural environment.

Landscaping is to be incorporated into the site both horizontal and vertical to a targeted 15% of the site, with the aim of 60% of plants being indigenous.

Construction and operational environmental management systems and plans will be detailed and implemented by the head contractor.



3.3 IMPROVED VALUATION, PRICING, AND INCENTIVE MECHANISMS

Total cost of operation will be reduced through sustainable considerations to reduce energy, water and waste requirements, taking into consideration whole-of-life costing. The project will ensure sustainable principles are extended to include value for money, fit for purpose, long term reliability/resilience and flexibility. Designing with the long-term operation of the building in mind will create further buy-in and cooperation from the operating stakeholders. Strategies to reduce operational waste have been considered such as the development of an operational waste management plan and separation of waste streams.



4 SUSTAINABILITY FRAMEWORKS & LEGISLATION

Relevant sustainability frameworks and legislation applicable to the proposed development are detailed in the following sub-sections.

4.1 NCC SECTION J

The National Construction Code (NCC) is produced and maintained by the Australian Building Codes Board (ABCB) on behalf of the Australian Government with the aim of achieving nationally consistent, minimum necessary standards of relevant health and safety, amenity and sustainability objectives efficiently. Section J of the NCC Volume 1 sets out the minimum energy efficiency requirements for all commercial buildings in Australia.

The development will achieve compliance with NCC 2022 (as required) Section J either through Deemed-to-Satisfy (DTS) Provisions, or a Performance Solution J1V2, J1V3 or similar.

4.2 EDUCATIONAL FACILITY STANDARDS AND GUIDELINES (EFSG)

The Educational Facilities Standards and Guidelines (EFSG) are intended to assist those responsible for the management, planning, design, construction and maintenance of new and refurbished school facilities. The EFSG is a suite of information compiled into Design Guides to aid in the planning, design and use of NSW Department of Education school facilities.

The guides aim to provide functional and durable facilities within a systematic whole of life, value for money framework that takes into account enhancement of learning and teaching, planning and development, sustainability and facilities management.

4.3 NSW GOVERNMENT RESOURCE EFFICIENCY POLICY (GREP)

The aim of the NSW Government Resource Efficiency Policy (GREP) is to reduce the NSW Government's operating costs and lead by example in increasing the efficiency of its resource use.

The policy intends to drive resource efficiency by NSW Government agencies in four main areas – energy, water, waste and air emissions from government operations. The policy describes measures to achieve set targets and minimum standards.

4.4 GREEN STAR BUILDINGS V1

Green Star is a voluntary sustainability rating tool for buildings, tenancies and communities in Australia. It was launched in 2003 by the Green Building Council of Australia (GBCA), a not-for-profit organisation with the key objective of driving the transition of the Australian property industry towards the design and construction of a more sustainable built environment.

Although initially developed specifically for the design and construction of office buildings, the Green Star suite of rating tools has now expanded to cover all habitable buildings and communities across a design, as built and operational performance life cycle.

Green Star is a holistic rating system, covering a wide range of sustainability themes and initiatives. The key categories included under the Green Star Buildings framework are as follows.

- **RESPONSIBLE**: Recognizes activities that ensure the building is designed, procured, built, and handed over in a responsible manner.
- **PLACES**: Supports the creation of safe, enjoyable, integrated, and comfortable places.
- **HEALTHY**: Promotes actions and solutions that improve the physical and mental health of occupants.
- **PEOPLE**: Encourages solutions that address the social health of the community.
- **RESILIENT**: Encourages solutions that address the capacity of the building to bounce back from short-term shocks and long-term stresses
- **NATURE**: Encourages active connections between people and nature and rewards creating biodiverse green spaces in cities.
- **POSITIVE**: Encourages a positive contribution to key environmental issues of carbon, water, and the impact of materials.



• **LEADERSHIP**: Recognizes projects that set a strategic direction, build a vision for industry, or enhance the industry's capacity to innovate.

The targeting of Green Star is based on NSW Education's Commitment to Sustainability and action to certify projects over \$10 million with new building gross floor area over 1000m² to Green Star Design & As built. Since 2023 the GBCA has not been accepting registrations under the Design and As Built tool, and all registrations have been made using the Buildings v1 tool.

It is also noted that the GBCA is developing a revised version of the tool (version 1.1), the tool is currently being refined by the GBCA and in the consultation phase. It is expected that it will be ready prior to the completion of this project. As appropriate, the school may elect to upgrade their rating from 1.0 to 1.1, or to elect several credits from the revised tool.

4.5 GOVERNMENT ARCHITECT NSW ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN GUIDE FOR SCHOOLS

The Government Architect NSW (GANSW) released an Environmental Design in Schools Manual which illustrates a set of design principles as guidelines to follow for new development and expansion of schools. The design principles from the GANSW Design Guide for Schools include:

- Context, Built Form and Landscape
- Sustainable, Efficient and Durable
- Accessible and Inclusive
- Health & Safety
- Amenity
- Whole of Life, Flexible and Adaptive
- Aesthetics

4.6 ENVIRONMENTAL PLANNING AND ASSESSMENT REGULATION 2021

Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2021 is a planning tool that captures NSW legislation relating to planning.

4.7 SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT PRACTICE NOTE

The SINSW Sustainable Development Practice Note outlines the framework for the integration of sustainable development principles in the planning, design, tender and construction phases for all School Infrastructure projects. This framework is closely aligned to NSW Government policy positions and the United Nations Sustainable Development Goals.



5 SUSTAINABLE DESIGN

The proposed development aims to go beyond minimum building requirements and provide a progressive sustainability outcome for the community. The sustainability principles adopted for the project will contribute to the conservation of resources and future resilience, across the whole life cycle of the project; from construction, through to the operational phase.

The sustainability initiatives will be verified through a Green Star Buildings v1 Rev C certification, with the development targeting a 5-Star rating. This Green Star Buildings rating applies to the new classroom building and hall building only.

This section of the report outlines the initiatives incorporated into the proposed development in line with the EFSG and Green Star categories and credits. Under each sub-category, the initiatives already incorporated into the design, and additional opportunities identified for further investigation have been outlined. These will be refined through further investigation in design development.

Refer to Appendix 9.1 for the Green Star Buildings scorecard outlining specific credits proposed for the project.

The Green Star pathway and associated relevant design details will be incorporated into project contract documentation, noting that final pathway is still under development and will be further developed during later design stages. The head contractor will ultimately be responsible for ensuring the Green Star 5-star outcome is achieved.

5.1 **RESPONSIBLE**

5.1.1 GENERAL PRINCIPLES

Responsible project development principles outline design and construction practices which support the development and integration of building performances and responsible construction practices. These practices and processes include;

- Guidance from sustainability professionals
- Responsible construction practices
- Commitments to performance (e.g. reducing building and operational waste).
- Pre-commissioning, commissioning and tuning
- Air tightness testing for building performance verification
- Building information to facilitate operator and user understanding
- Metering and monitoring
- Training of construction personnel for sustainable construction practices

5.1.2 PROPOSED INITIATIVES

The following initiatives are currently included in the preliminary sustainability strategy, in order to ensure that the project minimises its environmental impact through construction and operational management:

- SINSW Commissioning and Temporary Schools Program reviews process to assist in advising, monitoring, and verifying the commissioning and tuning of the nominated building systems throughout the design, tender, construction, commissioning and tuning phases.
- Provision of building information to facilitate operator and user understanding of all building systems, and their specific operation and maintenance requirements and/or environmental targets
- Environmental targets for the development and a system in place to measure results, for reduction of energy and water consumption.
- Responsible construction practices in place, including development of project-specific best-practice environmental management plan (EMP) and high-quality staff support services. Implementation of a formalized approach to planning, implementing and auditing during construction to ensure conformance with the EMP.
- Specialist waste consultant to be engaged to development of an operational waste management plan (OWMP). OWMP principles to be incorporated into the design in future project stages, including separation of waste streams (e.g. paper, cardboard, glass, plastics, toner cartridges, batteries, organics etc.) to facilitate reuse, recycling, composting, and overall waste reduction.
- Public communication and marketing of the project's sustainability targets and outcomes, to accelerate sustainability in the built environment.



- Waste management plans for demolition, construction and operation of the site. Minimum of 90% of construction and demolition waste to be diverted from landfill.
- Implementation of responsibly manufactured products for internal finishes

5.1.3 **OPPORTUNITIES**

In addition to the initiatives outlined above, the following initiatives are currently being explored:

- Development and implementation of a responsible procurement plan
- Implementation of responsible materials credits including
 - Structural components
 - Building envelope
 - Hydraulic, mechanical and electrical systems

5.2 HEALTHY

5.2.1 GENERAL PRINCIPLES

Healthy, comfortable learning environments are vital for students and staff, particularly when they may require spaces that facilitate focus and engagement for a considerable amount of time. General principles include:

- High indoor air quality
- Acoustic comfort with noise levels suitable to the activities within each space
- Good lighting design and control that is suitable to the space and free from glare
- High levels of daylight amenity and views for visual interest
- Reduce harmful exposure to toxins from building materials and finishes
- Thermal comfort

5.2.2 PROPOSED INITIATIVES

The following initiatives are currently included in the preliminary sustainability strategy:

- Passive design principles have been incorporated in the design, including high-performance building envelope, effective shading and building orientation, and natural ventilation openings to support comfortable and low-energy indoor environment quality.
 - Natural ventilation openings have considered the nearby Princes highway which is proximal to the eastern façade of the Hall building, as such no natural ventilation openings have been placed on this façade to limit noise and pollutant ingress.
- Acoustic consultant engaged to advise design to support the building's function as training, teaching and multi-purpose spaces for students, staff and community use.
- Best-practice lighting will be provided to improve lighting comfort via flicker-free, high-quality lighting that accuracy addresses the perception of colour within the space.
- Internal air pollutants have been reduced via selection of materials with low or no volatile organic compound (VOC) levels and low formaldehyde concentrations, verified via on-site testing.
- Effective heating and cooling to improve thermal comfort, in accordance with EFSG guidelines.
- High levels of daylight and external views are provided to regularly occupied learning and administration areas, to support high levels of visual comfort for building occupants. Detailed daylight modelling has been undertaken. Refer to Daylight Modelling Assessment advice detailing the projects ability to achieve high levels of daylight
- •

5.2.3 **OPPORTUNITIES**

In addition to the initiatives outlined above, the following initiatives are currently being explored:

- Specialist lighting design to address the quality of light in the space, and provide highlight and contrast
- The development provides planted area (minimum 5% of site area) in which occupants can directly engage with (such as community garden, edible garden or similar), and necessary infrastructure is provided.



5.3 POSITIVE

5.3.1 GENERAL PRINCIPLES

Through a range of performance measures buildings can; improve their energy efficiency which will reduce Greenhouse Gas emissions from grid-based energy; reduce their potable water demand making them more drought tolerant; and, reduce their embodied carbon through sustainable materials selection. General principles include:

- Selection of materials with low embodied carbon
- Energy efficient buildings
- No fossil fuel use
- Offsetting of residual carbon emissions
- Reducing potable water consumption, such as through the use of high efficiency water fixtures, water harvesting systems and reuse, and water-efficient landscape and irrigation design.Installation of a solar PV system capable of generating the new energy consumed by the proposed building.

5.3.2 PROPOSED INITIATIVES

The following initiatives are currently included in the preliminary sustainability strategy, in order to enhance the energy efficiency of the building. Refer to Preliminary Energy Assessment for details.

- Highly energy efficient building, exceeding the minimum requirements of the NCC Section J. Energy to be undertaken to demonstrate a reduction in energy consumption in comparison to a NCC DTS compliant reference building, in line with the following targets:
 - Minimum 10% reduction, excluding any contribution from renewable energy (e.g. rooftop solar PV) in line with EFSG Section DG02.03 and the Green Star Building Credit 22 Minimum Expectation
 - Minimum 20% reduction, including onsite renewable energy contribution.

Final improvement will be demonstrated via energy modelling in schematic design. Specific energy efficiency provisions will include:

- Exceeding the minimum building envelope R-values of NCC Section J
- Improving on the glazing performance requirements of NCC Section J
- Effective shading devices which reduce solar heat gains to conditioned spaces
- Energy-efficient lighting (typically LED) will be provided throughout, exceeding lighting power densities of the NCC Section J
- High efficiency electric domestic hot water systems
- High efficiency heating, ventilation and air conditioning systems with mixed-mode 'traffic light' controls system to reduce operational energy.
- All-electric building services
- New roof mounted solar photovoltaic (PV) system. It is noted that the Kogarah Primary School works
 includes provision for a solar PV array. Currently 23kW is proposed that the array be located on Block A
 due to the reduced shading factor and proximity to the new MSB. Exact sizing and layout may be
 refined in future project phases.
- Inclusion of 5kL rainwater tank to reduce potable water consumption by at least 45%. Rainwater tank to supply toilet flushing and landscape irrigation.
- High-efficiency water fixtures.
- Reduction in embodied carbon of materials, achieved through sustainable concrete and steel selection. The building's upfront carbon emissions to be at least 20% less than a business-as-usual reference building, in line with Green Star Credit 21 Credit Achievement.
- Offsetting of carbon emissions from refrigerant equivalent to the Global Warming Potential (GWP) for each type of refrigerant present in line with Green Star Credit 24 Credit Achievement.

5.3.3 **OPPORTUNITIES**

In addition to the initiatives outlined above, the following initiatives are currently being explored:

• Procurement of carbon offsets to offset residual emissions not already covered in the GBCA's Climate Positive Pathway



- Procurement of renewable energy, such as GreenPower. We understand that the NSW Government is responsible for procuring electricity across its entire portfolio. The renewable energy contribution target is due to be updated in the near future.
- Adoption of minimum targets energy efficiency of appliances (air conditioners, TVs, fridges, computers) to make energy efficiency one of the selection requirements. Major appliances to be within one star of the highest available at the time of purchase.
- Lighting controlled by motion and/or daylight sensors to reduce the operation of artificial lighting when it is not required.

5.4 PLACES

5.4.1 GENERAL PRINCIPLES

Under this category people are placed at the forefront of the design to ensure the building supports health movement, provides enjoyable places and contributes the local community and cultural heritage of the site. General principles include:

- Active transport (walking and cycling) is encouraged, and private vehicle use is reduced
- Communal spaces which support occupant and community engagement are developed
- The local community's cultural heritage embedded in the design

5.4.2 PROPOSED INITIATIVES

The following initiatives are currently included in the preliminary sustainability strategy to improve sustainable transport options:

• To encourage active and public transport, bicycle parking for staff and students as well as changing facilities for staff to be provided to the development.

5.4.3 OPPORTUNITIES

In addition to the initiatives outlined above, the following initiatives are currently being explored:

- Provision of publicly accessible spaces to improve the liveability of the local community, through communal spaces, landscape spaces, community gardens.
- Local heritage of the site reflected through design responses, through meaningful engagement with the local community

5.5 **PEOPLE**

5.5.1 GENERAL PRINCIPLES

This category recognizes the contributions made by the local workforce which develops the building and aims to ensure sustainable practices support workers during the construction process, for areas including mental health and social inclusion. Additionally, the building design is reviewed for universal design principles for improved accessibility. General principles include:

- The builder supports mental health initiatives and promotes diversity
- The building has Indigenous design aspects, or a Reconciliation Action Plan is developed
- Disadvantaged groups are supported for workforce inclusion
- Universal design principles for people with disabilities are embedded in the design.

5.5.2 PROPOSED INITIATIVES

The following initiatives are currently included in the preliminary sustainability strategy:

- The builder has policies and programs to support construction workers and provides staff support.
- The Head Contractor has procurement practices in place to support disadvantaged groups gain employment opportunities, including:
 - Procurement of all materials and labour will be in accordance with the NSW DoE Aboriginal Procurement Policy and NSW DoE Main Works 21 Preliminaries - Section 4.4 'Aboriginal Participation'



- A project-specific Aboriginal Participation Plan will be developed to monitor and report on the minimum Aboriginal participation requirements.
- At least 2% of the building's total contract value has been directed to generate employment opportunities for disadvantaged and under-represented groups.
- Inclusive design principles are followed to ensure building users with diverse needs have ease of access and way finding throughout the building.

5.5.3 OPPORTUNITIES

In addition to the initiatives outlined above, the following initiatives are currently being explored:

- Incorporation of Indigenous design elements into the design, addressing each of the principles from the Australian Indigenous Design Charter (AIDC), including engagement with Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander communities.
- Diverse wayfinding including visual, physical, olfactory, and auditory solutions.

5.6 NATURE

5.6.1 GENERAL PRINCIPLES

Impacts to nature are minimised and the biodiversity of the site is fostered through selection of native plant species, this also supports the wellbeing of building and local groups who can maintain a connection with nature through urban green spaces. Waterways are protected through a volume controlled stormwater management strategy. General principles include:

- Protect and enhance ecological and biodiversity value
- Minimise negative impacts, such as lighting pollution and stormwater pollution.

5.6.2 PROPOSED INITIATIVES

The following initiatives are currently included in the preliminary sustainability strategy:

- Specified stormwater pollution reduction targets are met.
- Appropriate lighting design to reduce light pollution, including ensuring an upward Light output Ratio (ULOR) <5% or use of awnings to block light pollution to neighbours and the night sky
- All heat-rejection systems to be waterless to eliminate risk of Legionella (no cooling towers)

5.6.3 **OPPORTUNITIES**

In addition to the initiatives outlined above, the following initiatives are currently being explored:

- Increased proportion of the site dedicated to external landscaping. Inclusion of critically endangered and/or endangered plant species native to the bioregion.
- Average annual stormwater discharge (ML/yr.) is reduced by 40% across the site.
- Encouragement of species connectivity through the site, and to adjacent sites
- Restoration or protection of biodiversity area beyond the project boundary.
- External landscaping (horizontal or vertical) provided to at least 15% of the site. Landscape includes diverse species and prioritise the use of climate-resilient and indigenous plants.
- Ecologist engaged to develop a site-specific Biodiversity Management Plan.



6 CLIMATE CHANGE RESILIENCE

The projected impacts of climate change on the proposed development has been assessed, based on predicted climate change models. A Climate Adaptation Workshop was be held with all project stakeholders on 02 Dec 2024. The workshop goals were to:

- Identify and describe risks posed by climate change to the development and rate the consequences and likelihood of each
- Identify and evaluate the potential adaptation actions and/or design strategies to mitigate those risks which are deemed unacceptable.

To facilitate this process, pre-workshop notes were be provided to all stakeholders attending the workshop which consisted of the following parts:

- Climate change projections
- Consequence scale for the risk assessment
- Likelihood scale for the risk assessment

A climate change risk assessment undertaken as per AS 5334-2013 and Green Star Buildings v1 requirements. Expected impacts from climate change were identified with reference made to both CSIRO projects for the East Coast (South) sub-cluster and NSW Government's NSW and ACT Regional Climate Modelling (NARCLIM) projections. The results showed the following:

- Extreme temperatures are projected to increase with very high confidence, and substantial increases in temperatures reached on hot days, as well as the frequency of hot days.
- Average temperatures will continue to increase in all seasons (very high confidence)
- Generally, less rainfall is expected in winter (medium confidence), but the intensity of extreme rainfall events is expected to increase (high confidence)
- Time spent in drought is expected to increase (low confidence) over the course of the century.

The design's responsivity to the above impacts has been assessed in accordance with Green Star requirements, at least two of the risks identified will be addressed by specific design responses, suggested risks to be addressed are detailed within the Climate Adaptation Report.



7 NET ZERO AND RESOURCE EFFICIENCY

The proposed development aims to minimise greenhouse gas emissions, to reflect the NSW government's goal of net zero emission by 2050, and consumption of energy, water and material resources. The key initiatives which have been selected to contribute to these goals are summarised below.

7.1 ENERGY CONSUMPTION AND NET ZERO 2050

The building incorporates the following initiatives into its design:

- Greater than 20% reduction in energy efficiency over minimum NCC compliance
- Passive design including consideration of orientation, thermal mass, shading, and fabric and glazing insulation performance, and colour
- Energy efficient lighting design and control
- Energy efficient heating, ventilation, and air conditioning design and control
- Energy efficient appliances and equipment
- Energy monitoring and passive and active design principles to limit grid reliance during peak demand periods
- Renewable energy sources, including solar photovoltaic panels
- 100% electric design to minimise gas use and greenhouse gas emissions
- Commissioning and tuning strategies

7.2 WATER CONSUMPTION

The building incorporates the following initiatives into its design:

- Water efficient fixtures, equipment, and appliances
- Water use monitoring
- Rainwater collection and water reuse
- Provision of bubblers and taps to encourage water drinking and reduced waste
- Water sensitive urban design
- Stormwater management, and groundwater and drinking water catchment protection
- Commissioning and tuning strategies

7.3 OTHER MATERIALS CONSUMPTION

The building incorporates the following initiatives into its design:

- At minimum 20% reduction in upfront carbon through sustainable material selection, including low embodied carbon materials and high recycled content materials. Including major construction materials – concrete, steel, timber and aluminium
- Building flexibility and built for disassembly



8 CONCLUSION

This report identifies the sustainability measures being pursued or investigated by the project team, demonstrating how the relevant sustainability requirements have been addressed.

The proposed design for the development incorporates sustainability measures that have far reaching benefits from the perspective of energy, water and waste reduction; as well as providing good indoor environment quality, thermal comfort and visual comfort. By this means, the proposed development will have a positive impact on the health and wellbeing of the students and staff occupying the building.



9 **APPENDICES**

9.1 SINSW ESD SCHEDULE

Refer to the following page(s).

PROJECT: REVISION AUTHOR	Kogarah Public School Upgrad A	3							_												
AUTHOR	Distant Dation Statiantify initiatives / requirements Where application, this is an extract only from the relevant \$756. For full requirements refer to https://efig.det.new.edu.au/	Project stars	Basis for	Crossover with	Bernmended evideors to demonstrate compliance	Has this been implemented in the project? Y or N or NJ	Contractor's ESD consultant	Actual evidence This evidence needs to show that the requirement from column C has been met	Responsibility:)dentify party	Planning check Is the evidence proposed	SINSW SUSTAINABILITY REVIEW Design Check Is the project compliant?	As Built Check		Independent ESD Review	D&C Contractors	IN ndependent ESD D&C Ci psiew Comments Besoor	OFFENDENT SU	dependent ESD Independent ESD Com	ndent nlianre	of en Documentar	vidence Index
senandony seady mony		Frider, stafe	Initiative	Green Star		project? Y or N or NA	comments	from column C has been met	evidence)	accepted? Yor N	Is the project compliant? Y or N	Is the project compliant? Y or N	SINSW Sustainability comment	Comments (insert date)	(insert date)	(insert date) d	sate) ((insert date) Rev	Star Points: W Y, N, N/A	provided?	(optional)
Act on climate change	Improvement out PRC in one function must be executed and built up that energy communities to predicted to be at least 20% insure than of builds to any improvement of human discourses of the execution of the composing better to any execution of the build of a pre- tice of the building control discourse and to public the composing better to any execution of the building control discourse (and the building control discours	nmum Ph 2-5: Architectural Design	DG02.03 GREP	Conditional	1. Energy modeling report / Productive energy modeling on themail control summers. Report needs to have at states of improvement of building one moments MCC requirements; and 2. A built ordered and the models are exceeded and the building, as domain; and the model of the models are exceeded and the building. As a dimensional states of the models are builting to the building as domains; and the model of the models are associated and the states of the energy rating chemical exceeder apprecision the building. A state and the models are associated and the states of the energy rating chemical exceeder apprecision the building.	Y.	Energy modeling has confirmed that the school significantly exceeds the requirement to reduce energy consumption by at least 20% vs. a reference holding	Refer to Franzo Medelling Assessment	Gastainabilita									та			1
Act on climate change	Realise diagram te una cel la activa una guarda activa del la contentara la prophysica presidente autoritaria de activa processiva hava no Co SS, ELE Control CO ST. 21 an una la nella ca Natal Natara Consegnio a Schuch Guadelinos. El se sectuales El sectuales El se sectual	D6 Ph 2-5: Architectural Design	DG55 DG05.02 DG27.12 GA N5W Environmental Design in Schools	048-11-040	 Thermal modeling report A built individue demonstrating measures implemented to reduce need for above control private above control of the state of the state of the A movies design report by Architect listing all passive design initiatives implemented 	т т	Large reductions in energy consumption, as a result of passive design principles, have been incorporated in the design.	Refer to Energy Modeling Assessment	Sustainability									те			2
Act on climate change	-System must support sustainable design principles including reducing energy consumption, such as timed or sensor feedback functionally - Lighting designs should be carried out utiliarig industry standard lighting design software such as AGI32, Dialux or Reback	Ph 2-5: Services Design	DG2.3.1 DG63.01 DG63.04 DC63.05 DG63.03.02	DAB c15 GHG Emissions Reduction	 Lighting drawings Lighting uperfloation / schedules Lighting modeling report aboving compilant power densities 	¥.	Assumed to be included in patternbook documentation for standard hubs		Electrical									та			3
Act on climate charge	Leptice control and weaking . The use of leptice system of weak is a backetably improving unergy efficiency on site, and should in considered for all as Replice granters have been if an entrol weak includences. The system of the Station methods and an efficiency of the system of the system of the system of the system of the system and an efficiency of the system of the system weak in the system of the system and an efficiency of the system of the system weak in the system of the system and an efficiency of the system of the system and an efficiency of the system of the system and an efficiency of the system of th	W Ph 2-5: Service I Design Isom ther	DG63.05 DG63.07 DG65.03.01	Information	 Derived & Jahren drawing, sharing with hing group and automatic samatak Jahren groups and automatic groups are groups and groups are groups and groups and mathematic messal 	Y	Assumed to be included in patterribook documentation for standard huba.		Electrical									те			4
Act on climate change	Integration constructions to propose the Determinant approaches to a local CE 2014 and above the market severage star rating or comply with high efficiency standards specified in the CEP CUCK system much have thered or same feedback functionably for energy conservation Systems shall be designed on minima energy communities. System design / equipment selection is to be based on whole of life analysis.	Ph 2-5: Services Design cost	DG2.3.3 DG55	DAB c15 GHG Emissions Reduction	 Schedule or appliaateles and equiphierin with their size rainings or particular standards, upped by head contractor or architect. All appliances and equipment equiparts in the GED must be thated, hi all a conditioning equipment electric motors, transformers, etc. As built mochanical desarrage / statement from head contractor; While of life cost analysis demonstrating systems were selected based on MOV and/memores. 	nt,	HVAC controls are based on EFSG requirements, which		Machanical									те	-		5
Act on climate change	Next Sear (gas) Heat Sear (gas) The drives must be stops to control heat (see from the building during coder winter months and heat gain during the warmer months. Refer to WAC Design considerations in DOA 01	Ph 2-5: Services Design	DGD4.01	DAB c15 GHG Emissions Reduction	Thermal modelling report Toka fundation of the second se	é 4	The building utilises shading design and improved thermal fabric performance to reduce heat gains and losses, and reduce overall energy consumption.	Befor to Formy Medelline Assessment	Sustainabilita									те	-		6
Act on climate change	Indiar environment costed - Both the burnal control and indiar air quality shall be controlled automatically within specified parameters. - Controls shall be used and matters to use. - A "buff.[gf] eight system [decaded in ICO 5521 Shemad Camfort and Indiar Are Quality Falley] should be used to inform u the substituty of control controls to take shared and emissions.	Ph 2-5: Services Design with of	DG55 DG 55.01 Thermal Comfort and Indoor Air Quality Policy	DAB c15 GHG Emissions Reduction	 As built evidence demonstrating controls have been installed as required. Commissioning report? statement by head contractor confirming controls have been set as required 	•	Traffic light system is included to all learning spaces as per the ETSG		Machanical									TE	:		7
Act on climate change	Remarké entregy A gré convected duier PF vystem must be installed in Ine with DOIS requirements. Where feasible, PF systems shall be installed to offinit a much of the electroty command by the school as is practicable	Ph 2-5: Services Design	DG2.3.4 DG55	DAB c15 GHG Emissions Reduction; DAB c16 Peak Electricity Demand	 As installed drawings of PV system Energy modeling report showing renewable energy generation 		PV system options have been identified during concept design. Exact details and locations of the PV panels will be more thoroughly detailed during Phase 04	Preliminary Calculations and proposed system size included in concept documentation (Concept Reg and Dimarings)	e et									те	:		8
Act on climate change	Battery Seargy Surges System A baharry mergy itorage system shall only be desgred in consultation with SINOV Statistishility satismability requiring (dot raw edbaus	Ph 2-5: Services Design	DG66.8.3	Reduction DAB c15 GHG Emissions Reduction; DAB c16 Peak Electricity Demand	As installed drawings of battery storage system	T	Prise 04	and unserings	Electrical									те			9
Act on climate change	Reaces Execution that item and the preformed over gas heating. Where gas heating is considered, it must be approved by SINDEr Sucklandad executing enzyment must be designed from a which of the prospective and. - Support statistication design principles including reading communities and cafes a missions - Reacessible and oracles - any sum matter and its minimal impact on oracle of an other matteriasces. It has not the accessible and oracles - any sum matter and its minimal impact on other of a cafes in minimal heat on other	ity Ph 2-5: Services Design	0656	DAB c15 GHG Emissions Reduction	 If reverse cycle air conditioning is initialled, confirmation that gas heaters are not installed, OR Evidence that the gas heaters installed are energy efficient 	v	No gas heating is included in the mechanical design		Hadaad									те	-		10
Act on climate change	Water National - Hold water and tempered water generation for schools must be carefully considered to ensure that a Whole of Life assessment undertaken to minimise life cycle costs and carbon emissions - Devincementally formedly aptions using a saider haring (if water instituat) and heat pumps are preferred energy sources to	In Ph 2-5: Servicer Design	DG53.09	DAB c15 GHG Emissions Reduction	WOL cost assessment for hot water systems Hydraulic drawings/schematics showing installed DHW systems													те			11
Build resilience		Ph 1: Site Selection and Masterplan	DG03.02	DAB c3 Adaptation and Resilience	 Scholaf regarts or armys developed Environment di n'ergert Environment genommendations have been implemented and rais addressed through design responses. 	Y		Contamination and Geotech report	nyufiates									те			12
Build realisects	International and the second s	the ph 1: Site Selection and Masterplan	DG13.01	DAB c3 Adaptation and Resilience	 Bach for anisometricipet Bacheney by charact / for simulator studieting baching the despin metric for the simulation of the simulation of the simulation of the simulation of the simulation of the simulation of the simulation of the simulation of the simulation of the simulation 4. Each cape plant detailing bach for messgeneric in secure implemented 	N4			Börfantustun									78			13
Build resilience	These there are a first origination of the second s	en, of See	D602.08	DAB c3 Adaptation and Resilience	 Christi nik assument, and Christi adaptates plan Shingperg assegment plan 	Ŷ	Climate change risk workshop and report have been corpoleted by NOY with riscolines. All risks and their ratings are identified within the report.	sefer to Ginute Dange Adaptation Repo	Sustainability									18			14

Template: DOC21-469093 ESD Schedule v9

19/12/2024	
Page 2 of 5	

Build resilience	Wander probability In the second seco	Ph 2-5: anArchitectural DG08.05 Design	Not covered in Green Star	As built drawings abusing circulation areas are protected as required	Â	new covered way being provided between existing COLA and the new buildings. Verardahs provide overhang of 3000mm to lower levels and there is a 4000mm roof overhang at upper level (though this ingule high	Refer to Schemulic Design drawing	Architect					TBC	15
Build resilience	The strength of the strength of the strength performance of the real, fourthers to gradual's state functions to the network of strength of the strength the transit and enformance of the real, fourthers to gradual's state functions to the strength of the strength of th	x (59) Ph 3-4: Product and Material Selection	DAB c25 Heat Island Effect	L. Die Plin hyhightigt all relovant avan as referenced within the area schedule; 2. Avan Schedule listing the areas of each of the relovant site elements and submot relovant, bit schedule and references; 3. Avan Schedule listing the state and 3. Supplier the schedule maximal data sheet for compliant rooting and handscape materials.	¥	Roof Colour will be SURFMAT SR 82		Architect					TBC	16
Consume responsibly	Indiffigured solutions of the second set of the	Commissioning Post Occupancy	internation			D&C contractor responsibility							твс	17
Consume responsibly	Stormwater management Mast aim to minimize the transportation of toxicants to waterways and other offsite environments, and maintain the existing buildenies of the transport of the second	Ph 1: Site Selection and DG2.4.3	DAB c26 Stormwater	Stormwater modelling report showing stormwater pollution and flows. Divil / Hydraulic drawings showing management measures. Water sensitive urban design report (if WSUD was use4)		targeted through the use of filtration devices. Due							твс	18
Consume responsibly	Including and cohome periodian to development with the first and/or achieves terms, a water right management study is to be included with the Development Application for Education Facility developments including: - Application facility of the activity of the study of the study of the study of the study - Bouchus of allowers to act showers - Bouchus of allowers to act showers - Bouchus on the show facility of the study of the study of the study of the study - Bouchus of the study of the study - Bouchus of the study of the stu	eht Ph 1: Site Selection and DG51.07 Masterplan	GSC c24 Integrated Water Cycle	Water cycle management study Z. Exidence that recommendations in the study have been followed / implemented	Y	diligence completed for		Ellefratorium					твс	19
Consume responsibly	Index for ward of the mean shallow approximate the communities Decemander surgeouses Mark at the interface of the transport of an advanced to advance on optimise the transport of advanced to Mark at the interface of the transport of the decemand of the strength of the transport of the transport of the Decemander surgeouses Decemander strength of the decemander strength of the decemander of the transport of the decemander of the transport of the decemander of the dec			1. Haardon naterink inde/ i sin ingestan regen/ unver 2. Mangement ginn for baardon materiak desided 4. Brendelson nateriak segmented 4. Brendelson nateriak segmented 4. Brendelson nateriak									твс	20
Consume responsibly	Concernments and the include of the sched rates of the last speed rates of spees men branch rates are speerater include by the schedule of the schedule respective for multiple wate stream, multiple are speed of the schedule respective for multiple wate stream, multiple are schedule of the schedule rates of the schedule of the schedule of the schedule of the schedule of the contrast and speed rates of the schedule of the schedule of the schedule of the schedule of the contrast and schedule of the schedule of the contrast and schedule of the schedule of the contrast and schedule of the schedule			Operational wake munipament glan. Operational wake reports drawing diversion rates	<u>ν</u>	Exhibiting school, Bern not referent	79	(Midaghucture					TBC	21
Consume responsibly	Building Braibility Positions tructural members considering the future Beablity of the structure. Avoid ad hoc placing of columns internally, giving preference to uniformity in layout. Design all internal walls as non-load bearing to enable future Beablity.	Ph 2: Concept 1 Design - Space DG21.1.16 planning	Not covered in Green Star	As built drawings or statement by relevant professional		required at edge wall thus n room for shear walls. Shear walls has been fit within		f hereben					твс	22
Consume responsibly	reglession mesons applicatule services should: - Support subsistable design principles including reducing water consumption and water production. - Appropriately increase for the service meson and the environmental impact - Be accountible and servicesable - and services mesons and services metalessance is being performed - Be accountible and servicesable - and services mesons and services metalessance is being performed - Be accountible and servicesable - and services mesons and services metalessance is being performed - Be accountible and servicesable - and servicesable - and services descendent on another in another another of services and servicesable - another in another another of services another of the servicesable and servicesable - another another another of services another of the servicesable and servicesable - another another of services another of the servicesable and servicesable - another another of services and servicesable - another another of services another of the servicesable and servicesable - another of services another of services another of services another of the servicesable - another of services another of service			Hydraulic report showing autainability initiatives implemented to reduce potable water consumption A shult drawings showing trade waste arrestors				Hydraules					твс	23
Consume responsibly	Notice showmany addition to the sum water matter for the skeptionite usin matters for the skeptionite scalar length on the sum scalar length on the sum scalar length on the sum scalar length of the state of the skeptionite scalar length of the scalar length of the state of the skeptionite scalar length of the scalar length of the skeptionite scalar length of th	Ph 2-5: Services Design	DAB c6.0 Metering	1. As built hydraulic drawings									твс	24
Consume responsibly	Namenter metalsion calculation and match how the provided of the state states of a state of when a product in exacting when the states of the demand and showing water supplies. We do water can an announce the day incipation spaces for the days and states and states and announce and and a states of the states of the days and the states of the days and the days and the days production along for grands (the states) of an announce states are consisted in the black function function of a state states and much the approximation of the days and th	Ph 2-5: Services DG53.14 d Design DG53.01	DAB c188.2 Rainwater Reuse	 As both hydraulic drawings showing tank connection to end uses and capacity 	*	Skl. Rainwater Marvesting tank is being considered as part of targeting Water Use credit in Green Star Building							твс	25
Consume responsibly	Fire system water reuse Where schools are required to install a sprivicler system for fire safety, it is recommended to install a closed loop system must be installed to cauter and reuse fire instems testing and maintenance water, or by using an alternative non-ostable water source.	Ph 2-5: Services Design	DAB c188.5 Fire System Test Water	Fire engineering report									твс	26
Consume responsibly	Ground water Ground water is available for use for intgation purposes in drought affected location, enquine must be undertaken with	Ph 2-5: Services	DAB c18 Potable			Ground water not available		Fine					твс	27
Consume responsibly	Orand water and a second seco	Ph 2-5: Services Design	Not covered in Green Ster	A search cue alignma report / investigation A south drawings showing trade waste arrestors or Latter by Hydraulic Engineer confirming arrestor have been installed as required	NA	for irrigation No science labs, kitchens, an rooms, or canteens within							твс	28
Consume responsibly	Water Flavere efficiency All products must be rande to AS S4GD to the following minimum WELS radings: - Taguaue to 3 star flow rating requirements - Schwarts to have 3 dark flow rating equivements	Ph 1-4: Product and Material BG2.4.1		regimed 1. Schedulen of motorials, fistores, fittings and regigneent with RES_Planetislank rating, dimensioning compliance and damping their with the resistores and there first	504	scope Will comply as per EFSG requirements. Detailed							твс	29
Consume responsibly	indefin eef orde, which must be perhaps of the server WILS servering. WHere WILS string a net and addeds, on the altern Self-optic antersect (endoorneeted) Determined impacts of products and materials has been messed and refers material selection	n Ph 3-4: Product and Material Selection	DAB c19A - Life cycle assessment	Life spile assument report	Y	selections have not yet taken place. Upfront Carbon assessment has been performed by NDV which identifies the requirer material substitutions to achieve compliance with Green Stare Buildings Upfront Carbon requirements, and identifies the environmental impacts of products and materials.	Befor to Uniford Carbon Annunum						твс	30
Consume responsibly	Indeed of the same group. A set of the same group of the same group of the same same same same same same same sam	neč: DODI Ph 3-4: Product Al design guid and Material Selection building system	es GSC c20 - Return f on Investment ns	ule yok anting report for relevant system				Cost Planner					TBC	31

Image: Section of the section of th																	
Note:		Sustainable materials Construction materials must be selected based on the following:															
Note:	Consume responsibly	Adequately and economically perform their intended functions, and also have lower adverse environmental impacts throughoutheir life cycle (refer to DG 3)	Ph 3-4: Product and Material	t DG02.05	DAB c21 Sustainable	 Environmental Product Declarations of products / materials used; Product certificates (like GECA, FSC, et3) Fundamic declarations configurate provided products in products 		Will be considered in Specification. Current							твс		32
And with the sector of the sector		 - Contain reduces or no hazardous substances (e.g. low VCL) to ensure effective indoor environmental quality, reduce the dem for rare or non-renewable resources. 	Selection		Products	Joppen recent the comming recent contents in product Dell of quantities		S star project. Futher									
And and 		 Are made from or contain recycled materials or can be reused or recycled at the end of their useful 			DA5 c20.2		Y	process. Laminate Substrate - Yes		Architect							
And and and and 	Consume responsibly	 No rainforest timbers, or timbers from high conservation forests, are to be used unless plantation grown. Use only recycled tim engineered and glued timber composite products, or timber from plantations or from sustainably managed regrowth forests that 	sb@h 3-4: Product at land Material	062.5.1 0621.05.01	Responsible Building	1. Evidence of chain of custody 2. Bill of quantities		Sportsfloor (Blackbutt -							твс		33
		FSC, AFS or PEPC certified - All imber used is to be termite (white ant) resistant or treated to be termite resistant to the appropriate hazard)	Selection		Materials - Timber		Y	Shorline Sportline)		Architect							
	Consume responsibly	Built for disassembly Consider the use of building materials which are able to be disassembled for re-use, in conjunction with considerations for the an and assemble disassemble time area time.	Ph 3-4: Product distaitMaterial	DG02.07											твс		34
Mark		Concrete					NA				 						
Mark	Consume responsibly	 One material complying with X5 based on the Wribes of Line approach to materials selection. Do not use brecial or dolerible in concrete mixes. Fity ash is a manufacturing the-ordex that that can be used as a cement replacement but should limited to a maximum of 20% by we 	and Material	DG21.02	DAB c 198.1	Structural specifications and drawings Structural Engineer's report showing % cement replacement			NDY Embodied Carbon Assessment to inform materials selection. Confirmed prior to end of						твс		35
Image: series of the series		of cement content.					Y		Phase 3	Sustainability							
Image: contract of the state of the st	Consume responsibly	Construction waste	Construction.	0602.07	Construction and	d Construction waste reports showing percentage (minimum 90%) of waste re-									твс		36
And and a second sec		argets must be entacement to increase devension of waste service sanders, with a membrum devension rate target of sons. Consider opportunities for re-use and recycling of materials in the construction phase	Post Occupancy and Operation	y.	Waste	uses and recycled (overted from landis)		To be confirmed in future phases									
And and a second sec		Maintainability All systems and equipment that is installed within a school is to be provided with suitable access to ensure that this equipment is	s														
And and a second sec		safely and efficiently maintainable. In order to ensure that maintanable, is available, on the completion of all buildings, drawings are to be provided showing the execution of the Dublic buildings includes and an increased and complete the surgest state of the Dublic buildings.			DAB c2.1												
And and any and any any and any		Any mechanical ventilation system within the building must be designed to provide adequate access for maintenance, to both si	da.		Maintainability												
Image: Section of the section of th	Common and the local data	of all moisture and debris-catching components, within the air distribution system. Moisture-producing and debris-catching components include items such as cooling colis, heating colis, fan coli units, humidifiers and fifters in the air handling system.	Ph 2-5: Services	s DG16.10		1. As built drawings including all equipment access arrangements for									790		27
Image: second	Constituting responsibly	The project team should demonstrate that there is a project level review process in place to ensure that the building has been	Design	DG 01.04	Ventilation System	maintenance											57
Image: second		designed as per the EFSG, that any issues identified have been closed out and that the outcomes can be communicated to the relevant facilities/ operations teams															
Normalization of the second secon					Information												
Mark		Operation and Maintenance manuals (D&M Manuah) are to be provided, written in clear, concise English covering the various building elements, assemblies, equipment, service installations and voterm incorporated into the Wori						To be completed during future phases									
Mark		The following detailed reports/ surveys/information should be considered in developing the business case: - Local environment/ character															
Image: series of the series	-	- Climate and microclimate Hentage significance / impact	Ph 1: Site	0001 01	Identity	 Relevant reports/surveys developed (these ideally include recommendations for further development stages) 									TRC		20
Image: series of the series	Poster connections	Appraisal of physical and visual factors affecting site development Available transport/ road infrastructure servicing the site	Selection and Masterplan	0603.02	DAS 24.2 Contamination	2. Evidence demonstrating recommendations / best practice solutions have been implemented/addressed.									TBC		38
Marcal problem Marcal proble		materials for horticultural purposes.	50		Materials												
Marcal problem Marcal proble		1 serving on own residues must be uncertainen is an areas constitued as being a possible risk - i.e. filled or dumped gros.				Biodiversity or ecological assessment / local flora and fauna survey			rrenage NEporti	or metallituctum							
Marcal problem Marcal proble						 Ecological Assessment Report which documents the following: - ecological values (current, future, and past) identified for the site and their 											
Marcal problem Marcal proble		Ecological conservation				protection measures - ecological impacts from light and noise pollution and water quality and their visite the second second											
Marcal problem Marcal proble		Schools sites must conserve for future generations, the biological divensity of genetic materials, species and ecosystems on that and consider the surrounding natural environment.	***			 existing vegetated areas and biodiversity values being retained how biodiversity has been considered within the project's material supply chain 											
Marcal problem Marcal proble		An Ecological Assessment Report must be prepared for the site in order to understand the existing conditions and future conserv	wijjon Ph 1: Site		DAB c23 Ecological Value	 Ist of management strategies to protect the integrity of ecological values throughout project planning, construction, and occupancy community and 											
Marcal problem Marcal proble	Foster connections	strategies.	Selection and Masterplan	DG02.05	GSC c29 Ecological Value	local stakeholder expectations including Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander groups and environmental groups									TBC		39
Marcal problem Marcal proble		Into exign or the racions must provide unique and valuable environmental conservation learning opportunities and energy environmental modelling to the wider community. Schools must conservation historic and incorporate historicity dealers minimizes. Onen source must allow for antiprations and biodis	antity		(Incl Bodiversity Enhancement)	 Adequate due diligence must be conducted where an area of biodiversity or high ecological value is identified on the site, where at least 50% of this area 											
Marcal problem Marcal proble		and earth education to enhance the site's outdoor learning potential.				must be retained. 3. Biodiversity management plan describing measures for the conservation and exercising of the strength and exercise as a second exercises.											
Marcal problem Marcal proble						and protection of interacenei species or communities, biodiversity enhancement, tree protection, etc. 4. Evidence demonstrating measures have been implemented to protect and											
Marcal problem Marcal proble						enhance endangered species / ecological communities identified; to preserve or re-establish native flora; etc.											
Image: Properties of the state of the s		Productive landscape	Ph 1: Site	003.04	GSC c14.2 Local	The size descendantion benchmannel in a feature with studen	Y		alodiversity report. No risks or futner actic	Reinmastructum					TRC		40
Answer: Standbargenergenergenergenergenergenergenergen		consumminicating opportanisments or community gatom while on any and matchings was community group this to occur.	Masterplan	002.00		and here desired and and and and an and an and an and	NA								100		40
Answer: Standbargenergenergenergenergenergenergenergen	Foster connections	Bicycle storage Provide 1 space for every 20 students to A52850.3 standard	Ph 2: Concept Design - Space	\$6552.4.36	DAB c17 Sustainable			Needs to be reviewed as to what is existing. Residual to							твс		41
Normalization Normalinstation Normalization Normalizatio		Community use of facilities	planning	0616.08		 Confirmation by the Architect that direct access has been provided to oper 	Y	be added to project scope		Architect							
Normalization Normalinstation Normalization Normalizatio		Some school facilities are used out of hours for activities such as weekend church groups, sport events and public meetings. Liak with the Project Director to gain an understanding of any shared use, or community use arrangements that are being considered	se d idth 2: Concept	Department of Education's	DAB c 305	space and any other facilities that could be shared with the community. 2. A list of community engagement activities undertaken to develop a											
Normalization Normalinstation Normalization Normalizatio	Foster connections	the site.	Design - Space planning	of School Facilities	Community Benefits	community benefits strategy. 3. Plans clearly outlining how the outcomes from the community benefits									твс		42
Image: Second		new schools should be designed so that direct access to the open play space, fields , hall and gym can be achieved without the p gaining access to the buildings. Usen say space	suplic	Implementatio	20	strategy nave been implemented in the project 4. Joint-use or lease agreements where already in place	NA										
Name		Open play space must be provided for students to access during recess, kunch breaks and for outdoor learning. Open play space to be comprised of	an														
Name		- Paved and grassed areas - Rooftops and terraces															
Image: manual problem in the second	Foster connections	Covered outdoor areas The designated open play space must be easily monitored and managed by school staff.	Ph 2: Concept Design - Space	0610.03	Not covered in	Plan view drawings showing provision of open space									твс		43
Image: manual problem in the second		where a gone use agreement can be negotiated with a local council or land owner, the required play space can be located off-site providing the facilities are in crise arrequires to the school	planning		Green Star												
$\frac{1}{1} + \frac{1}{1} + \frac{1}$		Easily accessible Safe and secure						Cannot achieve this credit. May be possible if									
Answersten Answersten <td></td> <td>Designs must aim to achieve a minimum of 10m2 per student. Where this figure is not achievable the proposed m2 per student to complete anisot must easily be less the exhibition of 2 ms of start to use the state.</td> <td>of the</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>N</td> <td>ormalition of Building C occurs. TBC</td> <td></td> <td>Architect</td> <td> </td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>		Designs must aim to achieve a minimum of 10m2 per student. Where this figure is not achievable the proposed m2 per student to complete anisot must easily be less the exhibition of 2 ms of start to use the state.	of the				N	ormalition of Building C occurs. TBC		Architect	 						
And set of the set of th		Staff rooms should adequately accommodate staff work and recreation, and focus on indoor environment quality, enjoyment an	54														
Image: Note: Section 1. Section 2. Sectin 2. Section 2. S	Foster connections	Interaction through provision of the following:	Ph 2: Concept Design - Space	EFSG Staff Unit	GSI c Amenity	2. Extracts from the EFSG requirements for staff rooms									твс		44
Image: A percent percen		- Versilation	planning		space	 Evidence or staff room delivered accordingly 											
Image: A percent percen		Landscaping/Indoor Plants Acoustic Comfort					NA	Staff rooms not included in scope of works									
Image: A percent percen		Reconciliation action plan (RAP)		Department of Education's	£							 					
Approximation Representation Repres		The project should adopt formalised steps to provide opportunities for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples		Reconciliation Action Plan													
Approximation Representation Repres		Projects must implement strategies: during design, construction and operation that contribute positively towards reconcilation Australia's first people and address social inequalities within Australia is between indigenous and non-indigenous Australians.	with Ph 2-5	NSW	DA8 (200												
Image: Properties and status and st	Foster connections	The project demonstrate a relationship to, and a role in delivering the action items within the Department of Education's RAP.	Architectural Design	Aboriginal Procurement	Reconciliation Action Plan	 Evidence of the project's relationship with the RAP, e.g. actions implemented in line with RAP, etc. 									TBC		45
Image: International Internation Internatin Internatin International International International		This could include incorporation of indigenous design strategies and indigenous designers, celebration of indigenous culture on t	the	Palicy													
Image: Contraction of the state of the		we wrong in a so anonope, and procumment from integenous suppliers and workers. Refer to the GA NSW 'Designing with Co Discussion paper for guidance and examples.	oo diy	GANSW 'Designing with	ь												
As a function of the state of t				Country' discussion pap	ser					sinsw							
Andream Andream 10.3 and		Security Safety in Design and Crime Prevention Through Environmental Design (CPTED) principles are to be implemented in project plann	÷e														
	Easter connections		Ph 2-5: Services	DG14.10	GSC c15 Safe	Crime risk assessment or equivalent Zordence of designing out crime principles implemented									TBC		46
$\frac{1}{1000} \frac{1}{1000} \frac{1}{1000$	Contractions	CCTV systems are required in several locations where indicated in the Rooms and Spaces Technical Data table, including: - Secondary clinic	Design	DG65.10	Places	 Security services plans, schedules and forms by School Security Unit (SSU) SSU specification and evidence of input on project specification 									TOL .		40
Pater convections		- Primary sick bay - Library					N		Pending SSU review and inpu	RFInfrastructum							
		Digital infrastructure New buildings and referiblements are reasoned to provide a common wireless solution compatible across the school possible a	Ph 2-5: Services		GSC c22.2 Digital	1. Contracts describing the network infrastructure specification and operation	al								700		47
	Easter connections																+/

Fotter connections	Substitution Responses Theorem (2) Theorem (2) An Assessment Disrupt of participant grants grants and a data or of feasible, consolid related a students and reading transgers deficiencies. The Alabed Tassaget Anterna Parens and a privation related transgers in distances to study conservative expectations and studency private allocations. The assessment studes to address student or data and anneae difference, study and students data the allocation of the address and an address student to address and anneae difference, study and students data the location of the address and address the address and address and address and address and address and a stude the location of the address and address the address and address and provide and and address address are student and address address and address address address address address address address the location of the address	Ph 1: Site Selection and Masterplan	Schools Transport Practice Note	DAB c17 Sustainable Transport	Humpson with an end of the advance of the adva			ktive Transport Plas	RPInfrastructum					тес	48
Unlock human potential	Sever Generg Several public logical for implementation of a Gener Generg public for the athest, this may include: - and ender the several remains an approximation of any terms of the several ender - Card ender Restricts in secure requirement - Aud ender Restricts in the secure department - Aud ender Restricts in the secure department - Audit of ender Several ender and any ender device.	Ph 7-9: Construction, Commissioning Post Occupanc and Operation	y WoG Facilities (GSP c6 Green Cleaning	1. WTB Clean School User Guide 2. Green Cleaning specifications		To be confirmed during future design phases							твс	49
Unlock human potential	meany cancers pair In Action Learning Actional Centeren Stanleys regions to all ROM Government should (primary, excanders and central school) with The should have fully a role in encourage tankshy detary options in an effort to help reduce schollhood develop fond provided in the school centeren. As such, School centerens should be designed to encourage emake persperation, starage, display and promotion of healthy "wend develop.	a Ph 2: Concept Design - Space planning IV	Department of Education's Healthy Cantee Policy	DAB c 30D Integrating Healthy Environments	Research report behind Heabhy Canteen Policy Lividence that policy initiative has been incorporated into the school under assessment. R	14	Canteen not within scope of works							твс	50
Urfock human potential	In Apple of the number Description of the second of the s			DAB c12.0 Glare Reduction	 Daylight glow modeling report / un diagrams showing direct surlight has been excluded as required. Downeys supporting inputs of endels, showing location of blinds and any other glows control directs 		Privide Joneson are only provided to all north facing windows. South facing windows should be shaded by the werandah. We note that the statement "gare must only be controlled by blinds as a last resort" conflicts with the Patterrebook and Green Star		Architect					твс	51
Unlock human potential	Anome the mean must able to the following Anomic nucleonses. - Instant State Lands, An Instant Galaxies that following Anomic nucleonses. - Instant State Lands, An Instant Galaxies that following Anomic nucleonses and the following is a more conduct but available - Record State Lands, Anomic The Instantion are not working in granulation and the limits involved of 1564 1555 of - Record State Lands, Anomic The Instantion are an earlier to the range signale of 1564 25 1507 2515 stands. The mean as a stategort of the state abult for many conductions of the areas in signale of the Address 2007 2515 stands. The mean as a stategort of the state abult for many.	Ph 2-5: Architectural Design	DG 11.06 DG 11.03 DG 11.02	DAB c10 Acoustie comfort	 Report by qualified accounts a consultant demonstrating roles measurements are complete. Detailed Diversity: indicating sound insulation details and other relevant anounts design features. 				Arossilir					твс	52
Unlock human potential	A series the requirements from of independences and the provided to exceedence with the suggestments of Fields 11.0.2.2. "Subdit also entrander (b) the subsets. Exceeding visual exceedences and the encourse of the subset of th		DG11.04	Not covered in Green Star	 Report by qualified acoustics consultant 				Acountic					твс	53
Unlock human potential	Ny fine indexes Ny soranny mant by provided in all schedults the doors, windows and other openings in food preparation, biology, and non-we down tolled queues and when specifically momentated in the 1556. Schools in tolgaring subset		DG31.01	Not covered in Green Star	As-built drawings showing fly screening has been provided as required	24	There are no external windows to the Oosh Klitcherette, Mesce no flyscreens allowed for.		Architect					TBC	54
Unlock human potential	Accessed By the resolution must need current CDI provides of the ACC and the associated androids. Benergically 5.2.1.5. the minimum design advanced for associated androids. The ACC and the ACC an	Ph 2-5: Architectural Design en	DG19.01 DG65.14	DAB 30D Universal design	 Accessibility plan As built drawings or other evidence demonstrating that minimum and enhanced accessibility requirements have been provided for walkways, contracts, range, are. Britagesphere or other evidence of sprage installed 		Needs to comoly with this		Architect					TBC	55
Unlock human potential	Building design must ensure that at least 50% of primary occupied spaces have a clear line of sight to high quality internal or exte views. The space must be within Bm from the view.	mal Ph 2-5: Architectural Design of	DG2.10	DAB c12.2 Views	1. Views Calculations and Math-op this much be done in accordance with the CBCABaylight and Views Next Calculation Calculation Calculation Calculation Calculation Calculation Hops/IvewsCalculation/CDCC		anyway Calculation of views compliance has been completed and shows that Rogatah cannot meet the views requirement, demonstrat orly 42.9% of nominated area complying, with views requirement. This is due to the overshadowing of the adjacent apartment buildings, which require the	Refer to G-007 - 1955 Access to Views Assessmen	Suntainabilita					твс	56
Unlock human potential	Access to Derived: Access to Derived: Support and access and access and access acces	Ph 2-5: Architectural Design	DG2.3.1 DG12	DAB c12 Visual Comfort	L. Dirylph modelling report demonstrating how natural dirylph has been 24 bland high address panes, and 24 bland high address panes, and 24 bland high address panes, and 24 bland plan and how and how frank system has a strateging been 26 bland plan and how and how for adjust how and has a strateging 28 bland faithmen supporting high a soft in modeling (e.g. shights and gives amo)		Daylight modelling demonstrates that due to the overshadowing of the adjacent apartment building to the north, and the required privacy screens. It is not possible to achieve the Access to Daylight requirement of 40% of nominated area to have high	Tafer to Kogarah Daylight Modelling Assessmen						твс	57
Unfech human potential	An example of constraints on each and at second \$350pmb/r may than 20 constantial at states in each day. A execution of constraints on the second \$350pmb/r may than 20 constantial at states in a set of a second and any example of the second at the secon	ePh 2-5: Service Design	DG37.01 DG05.04 DG05.05 DG37.16 DG05.01 DG37.16 DG37.16 DG37.16 DG37.16 DG37.16 DG37.16 DG37.16 DG37.16 DG37.15 DG37.16 DG37.15 DG37.1	DAB c15 GHG Emissions Reduction	 Couling system strategy including WSL analysis Concern plane Description A study of strategy As the bit disease gas, including indication of weedway, and const wentilation 		All term camply with the network regularments, with the encoding of the regul versitizing, which will be raised as departure, reforming resources the term of the providing resources within the term of the providing resources within the term of the providing resources within the term of the providing resources and the second of the		Medanezi					твс	58
Orlock human potential	Consistent for elimitate legislation de particular de l'ammanna. Especially also particultare particulares in Materials Honologie grane la mesa adequale l'intentione a monteces and anno 42 meteores; - annoi particulare de la particulare de la adecia da dese la meteore anno 45%, fesciellande Granessiums and Fusibi, la imprese Material administrativa de la particulare	ph 3-5: Service Design 0005 12-	s DG63.03	DAB c11 Lighting Comfort DAB c11.1 General Bluminance and Glare Reduction	Angleting denotings Angleting denoting Angleting and denoting Angleting angleting for the state of the st		Assumed to be included in patterribook documentation for standard hobs	Colonna In the distuited during Christian Davy	factrical					TBC	59
Unfock human potential	Namafastedi Disculator definition softequilitas substituítas ha destada hy ta Dapartment's Ar Gasteg partor; 13 Softwar de la Softegiana arrange mana manum a hanay i temperatura de 31 s. de el dosos. Generia, ar escatitariag ha de Softwar de la dosta balance partes manafarum almany temperatura de al balas 30 c. Ar conditiones (ha balan de 23 Softwar de la dosta balance forma que rasa manafarum de la de la partes 2000 c. Ar conditiones (ha balan de la de 24 manatem temperatura parte al balance forma que rai de la partes 2000 c. Ar conditiones (ha balan tables). "Amand medicality a volnicitata la demontrativa tabalament partes and Balans Macco. Ar conditiones (ha balan tables) "Amand medicality a volnicitata la demontrativa tabalament partes and Balans Macco. Ar conditiones (ha balan de la dela partes)."	Ph 2-5: Service Design	DGD5.03 DG55.01 DG55.02	DAB c14 Therma Comfort	 Mechanical drawings showing WAC systems installed, or Confirmation from sub-contractors that services have been installed and commissional as any angle, and Ascholing sports showing support MMI's achieved. Mechanigs sports table are support to the service strateging distribution of the service contract and index are guality interim performance lived for DOSS processing sports and performance processing. 		Air conditioning is provided to all nominated spaces within the projects scope, and will meet the thermal comfort requirements, subject to future modelling.	Refer to Mechanical Concept Repo	Mechanical					твс	60

Template: DOC21-469093 ESD Schedule v9

Unlock human potential	Muschail autorial As a measure the private lightensity, housed easter to hand basits, abover etc. Jush basitured at temperature above 55.C Ph 2.5 Services 0001.00 Physical control of the private lightensity of the private lightensity of the physical control of the physical con	DAB c28 Microbial Contro	 Letter by hydraulic engineer confirming hot water is stored above 65 deg and that valves comply with code of practice. 	Y	Will be detailed in future versions of this documen		Hydraulics							61
Unlock human potential	Distant Assess (biting Control Assess (biting challs approxide) to illuminate building entrances, (narganha, whitemat wakways, maskways well or para Control Assess (biting challs approxide) to illuminate building entrances, (narganha, whitemat wakways, maskways well or para Control Assess (biting challs approxide) to parallel building entrances, (narganha, walls) entrances (biting challs) Control Assess (biting challs) approxide) to parallel building entrances, (biting challs) and entrances (biting challs) Control Assessment (biting challs) approximation (biting challs) and entrances (biting challs) and entrances - Ben Control as an to his various assess and disposed on the start (biting (biting challs) waters) and entrances - Ben Control and entrances). - Ben Control and entrances (biting challs) and entrances. - Provide writed information:	DAB c27.0 Light Pollution to Neighbouring Bodies	 As built drawings indicating the location of all external luminourses Letter by lighting designer describing glare prevention measures 		External lighting product selections out of NDY scope Specifications will prescribe for contractor's selections to reduce glare and comply with A64282 & A5/N25 1258.	To be defailed in future revision	Electrical					твс		62
Unlock human potential	Law UCC senting examined the Audress carries, or which we shall regard carries and (ICC) entring graduats including whiteves, waters, carryst es, and approximation, may be made too too CC entranson materials. Points many entre the interpland in the Audressin Radgerund Schemin (JRRA) (VCC) terms for two CCC) and Points and entre the interpland in the Audressin Radgerund Schemin (JRRA) (VCC) terms for two CCC) and addressing and addressing and addressing and addressing and addressing and addressing and addressing and defaults and addressing and addressing and addressing ad	DAB c13 indoor Pollutants	3. Product specifications, certificates, safety databasets that demonstrate low VOC certaints. 2.81 of quantities	Y	selections included in FTA Standard Specification		Architect					твс		63
Unlock human potential	Law for monthly be entiting warrands. Delto two final short entity entities and the entity of the entity of the entity of the entities (20 entities and the entity of the	DAB c13 indoor Pollutants	 Product specifications, certificates, safety datasheets that demonstrate low formaldshyle contents Bill of quantities 		selections included in FTA Standard Specification		Architect							64
Unfock human potential	Acade processing website Part Congers, evaluations and the analysis areas the partnersare of excerpt completed or excelling facilities, there a part Congers, evaluations and the analysis areas the partnersare of excerpt completed or excelling facilities, there a evaluation of advector decades granteens only. Softwatten must include (ap or the decare other) - Analysis and advector decades granteens only. Softwatten must include (ap or the decare other) - Analysis and advector decades granteens only. Softwatten must include (ap or the decare other) - Analysis and advector decades granteens only. Softwatten must include (ap or the decare other) - Analysis and advector decades granteens only beneficial or accord and advector decades - Analysis and advector decades granteens on the provided by a guilifier associate comultent on the associate with XV/20 - 202 2020.	GSP c13 Internal Noise Levels	I Commitment by 21 to conduct accounts post-occupancy evaluation									TBC		65
Unlock human potential	Pedicks free environments Pedicks free environments Combuction, Cabooh must be designed, conducated and maintained, without using chemicals for termite and other part control. Combuscition, Cabooh must be designed, conducated and maintained, without using chemicals for termite and other part control. The chemical periodics and termicals to be used. Preventive treatments to be by physical means and camful design to minimise the Operation Pedicks Pedic	Not covered in Green Star	Statement by head contractor that no pesticides or termites have been used.									твс		66



9.2 GREEN STAR BUILDINGS V1 PATHWAY

Refer to the following page(s).

gree	ns	stc	r	Unc	ertified	4	Stars				5	5 Stars	6 Stars	
NDY	Bi	uildin	gs											
A TETRA TECH COMPANY SINSW 5-Star -	Kog	arah		0	10	20	30	4	0		50		60 70 80 90 100	
17/01/2024 - Phase 03	nog	arari				Low Risk		Modera		oints As			High Risk Under Consideration	
Credit	imum actation	Cre dit leveme nt	ptional	Total Points	Low Risk	Moderate Ris		Under	Risk		Risk	For ideration	Requirements	Comments
	Mir Expo	Achic	Exce Perfo		LOW RISK	moderate Kis	High Kisk	Consideration	Low	Modera	ЧĜН	Consid		commenta
Responsible				1/									EFSG Reference: DG2.01 - Scope EFSG Reference: DG2.09 - Sustainability Benchmarking	Exact details of compliance Financia
Industry Development		1		1	Credit Achievement				1				Credit Achievement: The building owner or developer appoints a Green Star Accredited Professional. The building owner or developer discloses the cost of sustainable building practices to the GBCA. The building owner or developer market the building's sustainability achievements.	Transparency disclosure to be confirme SINSW in future phases.
Responsible Construction		1		1	Credit				1				EFSG Reference: DG02.07.1 - Construction and Demolition Waste Minimum Expectation: Environmental management system; environmental management plan; 80% of C&D waste	. <u></u>
					Achievement								diverted from landfilt; training to construction personnel. Credit Achievement: 90% of C&D waste diverted from landfilt; waste contractors and facilities comply with the Green Star criteria. EVSD Reference: 1023.03 - Art Tightness	
verification and Handover		1		1	Credit				1				GBCA Technical Question Reference: Request R-14422 Minimum Expectation: Metering and monitoring systems; environmental performance targets; designed and	Noted that tuning is not done by SINS commissioning team. Will need to be pr by a 3rd party.
					Achievement								tested for artightness; commissioning; tuning; operations and maintenance information; building users guide. Credit Achievement: Independent Commissioning Appent is engaged. As per Request F-14422, the SINSW "Commissioning and Temporary Schools Program Team" can be used in lieu of engaging a dedicated independent commissioning agent.	Air tightness consultant required to be en to set targets and review design.
Responsible Resource Management				0	Minimum Expectation								EFSG Reference: DG02.07.1 - Operational Waste Minimum Expectation: Separate collection of landfill. comingled recyclables, and one other (soft plastic or	Noted by RPI that qualified waste manage professional will be engaged to confi
Responsible Procurement		1		1					_				compostable organics). Size of waste storage area and access to waste storage area (by both occupants and waste contractors) signed of by a specialist waste consultant or contractor. At least 50% of all structural components (by cost) meet a Responsible Products Value of at least 10. The structure	requirement is met.
Responsible Structure Responsible Envelope	-	3	2	5	Credit Achievement				3				A least of a for a succura a component to yousy inter a relation before the succurate the succurate is defined as load bearing and stability components of a building, including steel, timber, concrete load bearing elements.	Values can be calculated using the Resp Products Value Calculator.
Responsible Systems	-	1	1	2	Credit Achievement				1				Credit Achievement: The project must have 40% of all internal building finishes (by cost) meet a Responsible Products Value of at least 7. Internal finishes include floorling, plasterboard, paints, cellings, partitions, doors, Internal windows or similar. Johney sued as part of a wall finish may also be counted. Seekants and Adhestves used	
					Achievement			Total	7			_	internal windows or similar. Joinery used as part of a wall finish may also be counted. Sealants and Adhesives used for finishes are also included. Loose furniture is excluded.	
lealthy				14		1	·	•			_			
Clean Air	·	2	-	2	Minimum Expectation				·				Minimum Expectation: X/ar intake and exhaust separation to meet ASHRAE 62.1; outside air 50% higher than AS1668.2 or 700ppm CO ₂ DCV; ductwork cleaning before operation.	. <u>.</u>
					Credit								EFSG Reference: DG12 - Natural Light & DG3 - Lighting Minimum Expectation: High quality attificial lighting and glare reduction. Note the CRI requirements for Green Star buildings exceed the requirements of the EFSG.	Daylight compliance feasible based on louvres. Marcin of compliance is smal
ight Quality	•	2	2	4	Achievement				2				Construction of the second sec	design changes during detailed design consider impact to daylight acces
Acoustic Comfort		2		2	Minimum Expectation	Credit				2			GBCA Technical Question Reference: Request R-14412 Minimum Expectation: Engage accustic consultant to develop acoustic comfort strategy.	
						Achievement							Credit Achievement: Engage acousto consultant to achieve three out of the following five acoustic considerations: Internal noise levels, external noise levels, acoustic separation, impact noise transfer and reverberation control. EFSG Reference: DG02.05 - Sustainable Materials	
Exposure to Toxins	·	-		2	Minimum Expectation		Credit Achievement		·		2		Minimum Expectation: Low VOC and low formaldehyde materials. Credit Achievement: On-site tests verify the building has low Volatile Organic Compounds (VOC) and formaldehyde levels.	Risk due to on-site testing
Amenity and Comfort Connection to Nature		2	1	2				Total	2	2	2		Credit Achievement: The building provides high quality views, and interaction with nature (5% of the building's regularly occupied areas must be planted, that regular occupants can interact with).	Views cannot be achieved due to use of screens on Northern façade
Resilient				8				Total	-	2	-			
Climate Change Resilience		1	-	1	Credit Achievement				1				EFSG Reference: DG02.08 - Climate Change Adaptation Minimum Expectation: Climate change pre-screening checkist. This is undertaken by NDY in Phase 2. Credit Achievement: Project-specialic climate change risk and adaptation assessment undertaken by a specialist	Climate Change Workshop complet Outcomes of CCR report must be add
Operations Resilience		2		2					_				Creat Achievement: Project-specific cumate change has and adaptation assessment uncertaken by a specialist consultant. Workshop will be provided by NDY in Phase 2, with final report issued in Phase 3.	through future design phases
Heat Resilience		1		1	Credit Achievement				1				EFSG Reference: DG20.03 - Design / Detailing Credit Achievement: Minimum 75% of the site comprises elements that reduce the heat impact island effect.	High-SRI roofing to be installed (e.g. Co Surfmist)
Grid Resilience		3		3					-				Landscapino. new roofing materials to be keed light in colour, or shaded by trees or solar panels. Credit Achievement: The building overall peak demand is reduced by 10%. This can be achieved with on or a combination of Active Generation and Storage Systems, Demand Response, Passive Design Solutions.	
Positive				30				Total	2					
													EFSG Reference: DG01.05 - Sustainable Products EFSG Reference: DG2.5 - Sustainable Products EFSG Reference: DG2.5 - 1 - Chain of Custody	NDY Embodied Carbon Assessment id the required design/material substitu needed to achieve the required 20% en
Jpfront Carbon Emissions		3	3	6		Credit Achievement		Exceptional Performance		3		3	EFSG Reference: DG21.05 - Sourcete EFSG Reference: DG21.05 - Sustainable Timber	carbon reduction. This will need to be ca in detailed design.
													Minimum Expectation: Building upfront carbon emissions reduced by 10%, necessitating comprehensive push for lower carbon civil, architectural and structural materials.	CAN identifies options to get to 40% rec this may be price prohibitive, but is not potential addittional points to be targe
								-					Linear a consummer pullation infrom callson a realision realision to 20%. FSRO Reference: 0062.03 - Intergy Conservation Minimum Expectation: Building operational energy reduced by 10%, via high performance building fabric and	Significant energy use reductions a
Energy Use	·	3	3	6	Credit Achievement	Exceptional Performance			3	3			systems. Credit Achtevement: Building operational energy reduced by 20%. Will require comprehensive push for high performance building fabric (i.e. insulation, glazing performance, ali-dightness & reduced thermal bridging) and	achievable, confirmed via energy mode Modelling to be updated in future design to ensure continued compliance.
									_				energy-efficiency systems (HVAC, LED lighting, controls systems) and on-alte renewable energy generation (solar PV). GBCA Technical Question Reference: Request R-16910	ZCAP is not required since the buildin electric.
Energy Source	·	3	3	6	Minimum Expectation		Exceptional Performance		·		6		Minimum Expectation: Zero Carbon Action Plan to be developed. Credit Achievement: All electricity under the control of the building owner must be sourced from renewables. The renewable energy contract length must be at least 5 years Secretions II Beyforemances: an or Control Achievement and the buildings do not have a delineation	The NSW Government is responsible electricity across its entire portfolio. The procurement approach is due to be up conditif possibility to be updated ense data
Other Carbon Emissions		2	2	4	Credit Achievement				2				Exceptional Performance: As per Credit Achievement since Education buildings do not have a delineation between base building and tenants. Credit Achievement: All refrigerants in the new buildings must be either eliminated GR offset as below. Eliminating Refrigerants: Use of refrigerants with a GWP of 10 or less	Credit feasibility to be updated once der revealed. Low GWP refrigerants are not practical current design. Refrigerant offsets will r
					Achievenient								Offsetting Refrigerants: 100% of carbon emissions from refrigerants must be offset	be purchased
/ater Use	•	3	3	6	Minimum Expectation	Credit Achievement			•	3			Minimum Expectation: High efficiency fitting and fixtures Credit Achievement: The building uses 45% less potable water compared to a reference building. Exceptional Performance: The building uses 75% less potable water compared to a reference building.	5kL RWT allows for targeting of Cn Achievement threshold. Water to se landscape irrigation and toilet flush
ife Cycle Impacts		2		2									EFSG Reference: DG01.03 - Life Cycle Assessment The project demonstrates a 30% reduction in life cycle impacts when compared to	The latest GS Buildings tool has applied weightings to the LCA impacts which we being very challenging to achieve. (focus
						·		Total	5	9	6	3	standard practice.	shifted from just carbon)
laces				8					-	_		·	EFSG Reference: 8G552 4.36 - Bicycle Storage	
Novement and Place		3		3	Minimum Expectation	Credit Achievement				3			GBCA Technical Question Reference: Request R-14416 & R-14426 Minimum Expectation: Showers and changing facilities provided for all staff.	EOTF has been included in design. Out of Transport Assessment to be capture
					Expectation	Conevement							Credit Achievement: As per Request R-14426, Credit Achievement can be awarded using the SINSW Schools Transport Assessment Template. Liaison required with GBCA, traffic engineer and/or SINSW Transport georesentative to confirm of this is abailse for existing school. To be confirmed in Phase 2-3.	future design phases.
		2	_	2								_	Credit Achievement: The project provides publically accesible spaces that support community activity, and an	

				-	Target	ted Performance	Level		Po	oints As	sociate	bd	Requirements	
Credit	Minimum Expectation	Credit Achievement	Exceptional Performance	Total Points Available	Low Risk	Moderate Risk	High Risk	Under Consideration	Low Risk	Moderate Risk	High Risk	For Consideration		Comments
30 Culture, Heritage and Identity	-	1	-	1									Credit Achievement: The project team must comply with; Community Led Design Responses, OR Independent Design Review. Community Led Design Responses - The project team must show that they have undertaken local analysis to identify cuture, heretage, leneity unique to the project site. Independent Design Review - Independent design reviews are held at key points during the development of the design 6.e. netwire Nite GAMSW1	
								Total		3				
People				9										
31 Inclusive Construction Practices	•	1		1	Credit Achievement			. <u></u>	1				Minimum Expectation: Head contractor provides gender inclusive facilities and protective equipment; policies on- site to increase awareness and reduce instances of discrimination, racism, and bullying. Credit Achievement : Policies and programs implemented are relevant to construction workers on site; high quality staff support on-site to reduce at least five key physical and mental health impacts; the effectiveness of the interventions are evaluated.	
32 Indigenous Inclusion		2		2									Credit Achievement: The project team must demonstrate that; A key member of the Project Team is part of the organisational RAP Working Group, at least 90% of the RAP targets have been met on the project, All implemented actions related to the RAP are publicly reported on the project's website	
33 Procurement and Workforce Inclusion		2	1	3		Credit Achievement				2			advants release using their we want to be a subject to the property recease Coefficient Achievement Except provide the provide and under-represented groups. It is noted that the NSW Government Absorptional Procurement Policy specifies a minimum of 15% Aborginal presentation in all contradat over \$7.5m. Therefore an additional 0.5% representation will be required to comply with this credit (via Aborginal participation or their disadvantage orugo).	
34 Design for Inclusion	-	2	1	3				Credit Achievement				2		SINSW Umbrella TQ was previously approved (R-14538) for the previous tool. An updated TQ may allow this credit to be targeted under the current Green Star Buildings tool
								Total	1	2		2		
Nature				14										
35 Impacts to Nature		2		2	Minimum Expectation				•				EFSC Reference: DG90 - Landscape Design OBCA Technical Questions Reference: Request R-14474 Minimum Expectation: Existing site is not deemed to include areas of high ecological value; light pollution EVBS Reference: DB90 - Landscape Design	No areas of high ecological value are relevant to site.
36 Biodiversity Enhancement		2	2	4									EFSG Reference: DG9 - Landscape Design GGA Technical Duestion Reference: Request R-14545 Credit Achievement: External landscaping (horizontal or vertical) provided to at least 15% of the site. Landscape include dhewes appeades and prioritise the use of dimate-realiterit and indigenous plants. Ecologist engaged to develop a site-specific Eloxiversity Margament Plant. A tead B(5% of plants must be indigenous, and include at leaste one significant (institing) are or equivalent hatitat per 500m2 of instractaped area. Ecologist Indicated and the indicated prioritism of the least 30% of the site. The indicated include at indicated and the indicated per 500m2 of instractaped area.	Biodiversity enhancement noted by design team as item for consideration. Vertical and horizontal landscaping elements to be considered. Refer to CAN G-008
37 Nature Connectivity		2	-	2		·							sites. If the project sits within a blue or green grid strategy it must contribute to the goals of the strategy	
38 Nature Stewardship		2	-	2									Credit Achievement: Area of restoration or protection equivalent to the GFA of the project are provided. EFSG Reference: DG95 - Stormwater	
39 Waterway Protection	-	2	2	4									Credit Achievement: Average annual stornwater discharge (ML/yr) is reduced by 40% across the site. Specified pollution reduction targets are met. Exceptional Performance: Average annual stornwater discharge (ML/yr) is reduced by 80% across the site. Societation adhit not are met.	Pollutant targets noted as being easily achieved in current design. OSD tank requirements noted as challenging to achieve. Point has been removed accordingly
								Total						
Leadership				2										
40 Market Transformation	-	1	-	1									Credit Achievement: Projects must show an initiative is innovative by demonstrating that the technology or process in not commonly used within Australia's building industry or globally, depending on the context of the innovation claimed. Projects must demonstrate initiatives align with with the following scoring metrics; Control of Outcome. Length drimpst; Castel drimpst; Transformation Potential; Value Generation.	
41 Leadership Challenges	-	1	-	1	Credit Achievement				1				Climate Positive Pathway is achieved	
-								Total	1					

CONTACT US

AUSTRALIA

ADELAIDE

T: +61 8 8290 6800 E: adelaide@ndy.com

BRISBANE

T: +61 7 3120 6800 E: brisbane@ndy.com

CANBERRA

T: +61 2 6295 1788 E: canberra@ndy.com

GOLD COAST

T: +61 7 5512 1235 E: goldcoast@ndy.com

MELBOURNE

T: +61 3 9862 6800 E: melbourne@ndy.com

PERTH

T: +61 8 9281 6800 E: perth@ndy.com

SYDNEY

T: +61 2 9928 6800 E: sydney@ndy.com

CANADA

VANCOUVER

T: +1 604 734 9338 E: vancouver@ndy.com

NEW ZEALAND

AUCKLAND

T: +64 9 307 6596 E: auckland@ndy.com

WELLINGTON

T: +64 4 471 0151 E: wellingtonadmin@ndy.com

UNITED KINGDOM

LONDON

T: +44 20 7553 9494 E: london@ndy.com

IRELAND

DUBLIN

T: +353 1 264 6995 E: dublin@ndy.com

To find out more about NDY go to **ndy.com** or follow us on LinkedIn



CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION: This document is given with the understanding that the information within is private. Please keep it confidential and don't share with anyone else. Take proper care to make sure that others can't see or access this document. It's meant only for you.

DISCLAIMER OF LIABILITY: The information in this document is provided under direction of the client and follows their instructions. Any third party reviewing the content should make their own assessment on whether the information is appropriate to them. NDY makes no assurance the information meets the needs of a third party and does not accept liability for any loss or damage incurred by third parties as a result of using the information.

COPYRIGHT © NDY Group 2025: No part of this document can be copied or sent without written permission from NDY. All rights are reserved.